
  

 

Welcome to Year 2 and your first of many fortnightly newsletters – This and future newsletters (the next one 

will be on 30th September) can be found on my class page of the school website. I 

It was lovely to see so many of you at our ‘meet and greet’ gathering on Wednesday. Hopefully you were 

able to find this meeting useful. For those of you who were unable to attend, the power point presentation 

can be found on my class page of the school website. This and future newsletters can also be found there 

along with other useful information and photographs of your children (once we have all permission slips 

returned for photos). 

I cannot believe how busy we have been! It has been a great start to the term and all your children have 

settled into new routines beautifully. They should feel exceptionally proud of themselves as they have worked 

hard to settle in and do the right thing all the time.  

Every child in my class now has a special job (they may have told you about this) Class jobs are changed 

regularly every half term which means that over the school year, each child will experience up to six 

different roles of responsibility. 

By now, your child should have their new school diary for this year with a label on the front cover 

displaying their home reading book change day. (See below for further information about reading) Please 

feel free to fill in the pages inside the diary that require information or signatures. I have talked to the 

children about the ‘prayer’ pages and explained that these are private to them unless they choose to share 

them with me or others. On occasions, we may write a prayer at school, but the children may add to them 

at home if they wish to. I know that many children chose to do this last weekend after we discussed how we 

felt about the passing away of our wonderful Queen. Many children chose to share their prayers with me, 

and I was highly impressed! 

Our main driver topic for the whole term is ‘Childhood’ It is history based and focuses on many aspects of 

childhood experiences past and present. We will be setting a creative homework task based on this topic after 

half term for children to complete at home. Alongside this, art, geography, science, design and technology, 

music, IT and P.E. will be taught as half termly units.  
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Today we have enjoyed learning some tennis skills with Nick. This session will be outside every Friday. As the 

weather may turn colder, the children may need a warm hoody for this lesson and long jogging bottoms or 

leggings.  

It would be useful if you could send on old, oversized shirt or t-shirt into school for painting and craft 

sessions. The shirt would remain in school all year and returned next July! A name inside the shirt would 

also be very helpful. These can be sent in at any point – I do have a few aprons in the classroom but not 

enough for everyone. 

Maths:  

In maths over the last couple of weeks we have spent some time learning how to set out work properly in our 

maths books now that we are in Year 2! The children have also completed a range of activities involving 

number tracks and writing numerals as words. We have now started our unit of work on place value, and 

this will develop over the next few weeks. 

English:  

The children have enjoyed writing about themselves and their holiday adventures recently. We have also 

spent time focusing on letter formation and handwriting in our Year 2 writing books, taking care to keep our 

letters within the guidelines of the page. Next week, we will begin work on our first text ‘Where the Wild 

Things Are’ by Maurice Sendak. 

All Year 2 children were given their first list of weekly spellings or phonic related words to learn at home 

today. This can be found in the spelling pages of your child’s diary. If your child is now through their phonic 

screening and are on the spelling programme, you will also be provided with a master copy of all lists (and 

Year 2 key words) for this half term with an explanation of how this will work. These can also be found on 

my class page of the school website. 

Reading:  

Please aim to read with your child at least three times a week and sign it in the diary pages of their 

planner. I am quite happy for children to record their own home reading into their diary under your 

supervision if this is easier. I will be starting to check diaries every Friday starting on Friday 23rd September 

where I will award stickers and house points as a reward for regular reading. I am trying to gauge an 

appropriate number of weekly books to give your child based on how keen they are to read! If books need 

changing in between book change days, your child will need to let me know and I can organise an extra book.  

Additional Information:  

• Show and tell began today and this will continue every Friday. All children will get their turn, but 
this will be by invitation. I have spoken to my class about how this will work – all will be explained 
when their invite is drawn out of the hat!  

• This year, Moonbeam the bear (cousin of Sunbeam) is looking forward to spending a weekend with 
each child over the year. If your child is chosen as ‘Star of the Week’ they will bring Moonbeam 
home with them on a Friday. A book is provided to write about the adventures that your child gets 



up to with the bear. Once Moonbeam is returned to school on the following Monday, your child will be 
given the opportunity to share their experience with the rest of the class. This is a great opportunity 
for your child to gain confidence by speaking in front of an audience.  

• P.E. – Children will require an indoor kit for Tuesday sessions and an outdoor kit for Friday 
mornings. 

• Please keep checking my class page of the school website for all information, photos and updates. 

 

That’s it for now!  

I hope you have a relaxing weekend!  

Mrs Gilbey  

 

 


